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Week 7 Summer Term 2  

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I can hardly believe that the school year is 
coming to an end and that we are finishing 
today! The children have enjoyed lots of fun 
this week and in particular, it has been a 
memorable time for our lovely Year 6 pupils. 
We celebrated with them in an assembly this 
morning, sharing photographs from their time 
in Saltergate and giving each one a 
memento. They have made us very proud, in 
so many ways, and we will truly miss them. 
Moving on from primary school is a key point 
in life, and a very significant one. Things 
change when children go to high school and 
want increasing independence and freedom. 
There are new and different challenges for 
children - and parents. Every ending is also a 
new beginning, and I wish them, with all my 
heart, a wonderful future. 
 
Happy summer holidays everyone! 
 
 
Jo Hall 
 

30-hour code renewal 
 

A gentle reminder to ensure you have renewed 
your 30-hour code via your Government 
Gateway Account ready for September if you 
have not done so already. If your circumstances 
have changed meaning you are no longer eligible 
or if your code has run-out, we cannot offer a 
funded place in September. 

 

Safeguarding 

 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, or 

you feel a child is being harmed you should contact Mrs 

Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) or Mrs Judith 

Hollywood (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) to 

share your information. 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report 

concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 

It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to keep 

children safe. 

 

ParentPay 
 

Can we please remind ALL parents to regularly log into your 
ParentPay account and check that you do not have any 
outstanding debit balances.  This could be for school 
lunches, Tuck, Nursery or Gateways fees, Trips, Rewards 
events etc.  If you do not have a ParentPay login, please can 
you see the office. 
 

 

Free counselling service 

 

We have been made aware of a free counselling service for 
children and young people, that you may be eligible for. 

Please have a look at the link below: 
Home - Stop.Breathe.Think (stopbreathethink.org.uk) 

 
 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78


 
 

 
 

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools 

Help us win £1000 towards books for our school 

libraries and cast your vote. Don't forget we are 

two schools so please vote for both. Thank you! 

Please share this with your family and friends. 

Every vote counts! 

 
 

Year 2 Saltergate Seaside Experience 

Well, Year 2 certainly loved being beside the 

‘Saltergate Seaside’ on Monday. We all had an 

amazing day paddling, building sandcastles, rock 

pooling, playing beach games, doing the limbo, 

icing seaside biscuits, making sunhats, singing 

songs, dancing and... eating hokey pokey! Our 

Year 2s also watched a fabulous production by 

Year 6... No wonder they were so exhausted by 

the end of the day! Thank you Year 2s for making 

the most of every moment. It truly was a 

memorable day! 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Uniform 
 

Please have a look at the uniform section of our 
website if you have any questions about what the 

children should wear. We want our uniform to be as 
affordable as possible, so please be reassured that 
items with logos are not required. Please click here 
to see our uniform list. We have a small amount of 

stock still available to purchase at school. 
 
 

 

                Infants Music Showcase 
What an amazing time we all had at our spectacular music 

showcase on Wednesday! Our children really were 
AMAZING! Our singing groups (Choir and Razzmatazz) 

started off our special event with such energy and 
confidence. Then all our year groups did a wonderful job at 

demonstrating their beautiful and uplifting singing, 
together with their brilliant instrument playing. We are 

immensely proud of you all! Many thanks to our fabulous 
FOSS for providing the refreshments and... our sincere 
thanks go to our hugely talented music teacher, Mrs 

Roberts for inspiring us all! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools
https://bit.ly/3OeIw2o


 

Infants 
Who is sitting on our Golden Bench?  

Coelho (Y2)  Everybody!  
Percival (Y2) Everybody!  
Bright (Y1) Lydia and Rogan  
Jeffers (Y1)  Lilly-Rose and Maeve   
Donaldson (Rec) Cooper and Hattie  
Adeola (Rec) Grace and Koie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 

Kipling (Y6) All of Kipling Pullman (Y6) All of Pullman 

Cowell (Y6) All of Cowell 

Tolkien (Y5) Mrs Waddington Potter (Y5) Mrs Waddington 

Morpurgo (Y4) Freddie and Mrs Savva! Rowling (Y4) Miss Tremble! 

Walliams (Y3) Mrs Neill! Dahl (Y3) Miss Suttle! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Saltergate Superstars 
Reception  

  
 

 

Adeola- What a wonderful first year in school Adeola class have 

had. They have all made fantastic progress and we have had a 

lovely last week in our class. Enjoy your Summer everyone and 

look after each other next year in your new classes! We will 

miss you in Reception! You are all super stars! 

 

Donaldson- Reception year has been full of fun,           

Learning through play in rain, frost and sun,                     

This year you’ve learnt lots in school,                               

Your learning has shone, just like you,                                

Our year has now come to an end,                                

You’ve all grown so much and made great friends,           

We’ve had fun times along the way,                                 

Your smiles cheer us up, each and every day,                    

So, remember you’re fantastic, a class of shining stars,           

Keep being incredible and just fantastic as you are. 

Have a wonderful Summer – we will really miss you! 

Year 1  
 

 

 

 
 
 

Bright- Wow, can you believe Year One has come to an end? 
Well done to all the children for being such super stars.  

We know that you are really looking forward to moving into 
Year Two.  

Enjoy a wonderful Summer Holiday. 

Jeffers – What a year!! The children have been 
FANTASTIC.  

This week the children have been talking about what they 
have enjoyed in Year 1 and what they are looking forward 

to in Year 2.  
Enjoy the Summer holidays and see you in September.  

 



Year 2  

 

 

Percival- What an amazing year we have had. I have thoroughly 
enjoyed teaching all the amazing children in our class and I wish 
them all, and their families,  a wonderful Summer holiday and 

all the very best as they start their new journey in Year 3 

Coelho- Well what a tremendous week we have had! Our 
children have been to ‘Saltergate Seaside,’ watched the 

Year 6 production, visited the exciting Year 6 stalls, taken 
part in our cross-country event and performed brilliantly 

at the music showcase. We are so immensely proud of our 
wonderful children and everything they have achieved this 

year. We should like to wish them a wonderful summer 
break. We shall really miss their sheer enthusiasm for... 

absolutely everything! 

Year 3  

  

 
Dahl – What a fantastic bunch of wonderful, beautiful children 
we have had in Dahl Class this year. A huge well done to each 
and every one of them on all they have achieved, making us 

very proud indeed!  Wishing everyone a  
super summer break! 

Walliams – Wow! What an incredible year Walliams class 

have had. Such a wonderful group of children, full of 

imagination and sparkle! They have achieved so much and 

should be very proud of themselves. Have a well-deserved 

break everybody!  

Year 4  

 
 

Morpurgo- Well done to our Master Builders this week: Joseph 

and Ruby. Still learning in their final week- what absolute 

superstars you are! 

Rowling – It has been a pleasure to spend the last two 
years with the wonderful Rowling class. They have made 

us feel so proud with all their hard work and dedication to 
Saltergate! Have a lovely summer!  



Year 5  

 

 

Potter-  Have an amazing time over the Summer holidays, Y6! 
You’ve been amazing, a special shout out to Mrs Waddington 

and all the adults that have helped in Potter class this year, you 
have helped us so much.  

 

Tolkien – have a wonderful summer everyone! Well done 

on all your hard work this year; we can’t wait to see how 

you go on to progress next year and look forward to 

seeing you again in September! 

 

Year 6  
                                       

                                      

Kipling, Pullman, Cowell – What a year we have had in Year 6!  We hope you all have a wonderful summer break.  You are all 
Saltergate Superstars and we wish you the best of luck for secondary school! 

 

 



Important Dates and Information 

Summer Calendar  Click here 

Saltergate Gateways and Nursery Classes-September 
2023 letter 

Click here 

FOSS Dates for the Diary Click here 

Staff Training Day Monday 4th September 

First Day of Term – Children return to school Tuesday 5th September 

Gateways children moving to Nursery Click here 

Year 5 RSE letter Click here 

Important Information regarding School Gates Click here  

Year 1 Reading books Click here  

Year 5 Waterpark trip (Residential trip when the children 
move into Year 6) 

Click here 

Autumn Term lunch menu  Autumn Menu available here (please add it Lianne) 
Price increase letter 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to attend school trips  https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A   

Permission to have photos taken  https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Staffing List: 2022-2023 UPDATE  https://bit.ly/3uKoT86  

Term Dates: 2022-2023  https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG  
Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Letters&pid=68
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/BB0758B25678C277E61EBFDCB40DBE82.pdf
https://bit.ly/42aXPgj
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/CD85E084860DCBFDE939065FE2973A99.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/aa75c4db-649e-412b-ace5-9bd784758f31/gates-letter.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
http://bit.ly/3FJIYB6
http://bit.ly/3YJoBdC
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A
https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://bit.ly/3uKoT86
https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG


                                    

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

         



 

SEND HUB ‘PARENT/CARER OPPORTUNITY ONLY’ SESSIONS 

 

Audience: All schools 

Cascade: Parents/Carers 

 

Please find attached flyers (Craven & Harrogate) for our next round of ‘parent/carer appointment only’ sessions to 

display and distribute as you find appropriate. These sessions are an opportunity for parents/carers to come along 

with their child and speak to our NYC SEND Hub Speech & Language Therapist and Speech and Language Therapy 

Assistant about their child’s speech, language and communication. Sessions are now by APPOINTMENT ONLY, it is 

essential to book. 

 

Contact: Carol Moxon (carol.moxon@northyorks.gov.uk) or Jo Collett (jo.collett@northyorks.gov.uk) 
 

 

 SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 

 
Audience:  Primary Schools 
  

Ready Set Read! Libraries across North Yorkshire are getting ready to Kick off this’s year’s Summer Reading 

Challenge which is themed around the power of play, sport, games and physical activity. The Summer Reading 

Challenge is aimed at children aged 4-11, encouraging them to keep reading and enjoying books throughout the 

summer. Children can sign up at any North Yorkshire library from 15th July and will receive their collector’s folder to 

get them started. There are stickers and other rewards to collect along the way and children complete the challenge 

by reading at least 6 books by 9th September. All children who complete Ready Set Read! will be awarded a medal 

and a certificate. It’s FREE to join your local library and FREE to sign up for Ready Set Read! And look out for loads of 

fantastic events for children and families happening in our libraries throughout the summer holidays 

 
 

 
 

 

https://r1.ddlnk.net/4BPJ-1J3KG-7DCVPD-1D3E8T-1/c.aspx
https://r1.ddlnk.net/4BPJ-1J3KG-7DCVPD-1D3E8U-1/c.aspx
mailto:carol.moxon@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:jo.collett@northyorks.gov.uk

